
  Calendar of Events         Date 
School reopens 6.4.2025 

Boishakh Carnival 11.4.2025 

Bangla New Year 14.4.2025 

Easter Sunday 20.4.2025 
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ANNUAL CULTURAL PROGRAMME 
Our wonderful students danced, sang and dressed 
up beautifully (a group pictured above) to enter-
tain us at the Annual Cultural Programme, held 
in late February. 
 

WINTER TERM LAUREATES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our Winter Term Laureates in Class two, stand-
ing above Left to Right,  
Anzaar (2G), Taorat (2C), Khadijah
(2K), Alizeh (2S)! 

Congratulations! 

EKUSHEY 2025 
Lower School remembered our fallen martyrs 
(pictured below) at the Annual Ekushey Memorial.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LOWER ADMISSION FOR 2025 / 2026 
Admission for the new school year 2025 / 2026 is 
now open, contact the school office at: 
 02333336536 or 01850313928  
 

Dear Parents, 
At CGS, we are committed to fostering an environ-
ment of mutual respect, collaboration, and open 
communication. To ensure that all grievances or 
concerns are addressed effectively, we have a clear 
process in place. 
Parents with complaints are encouraged to follow the 
formal channels: Diary Notes, School Office Con-
tact, Email Communication, and One-to-One Meet-
ings. These steps help us address your concerns sys-
tematically and ensure a timely resolution. 
We have, however, observed some instances where 
parents tend to communicate with teachers or admin-
istration staff in a manner that lacks respect or pro-
fessionalism. Additionally, champion teachers receive 
calls or messages beyond their working hours for re-
quests that could easily be addressed through the 
school diary or office the next day. We kindly request 
all parents to respect the personal time of our staff 
and adhere to the school’s communication protocols. 
Our policies and rules are designed with the safety, 
well-being, and equality of all students in mind. 
While we always strive to provide services keeping 
parental convenience in focus, the priority will al-
ways remain on what is best for our students. 
We urge parents to approach any rule or policy with 
an open and positive mindset, seeking to understand 
the rationale behind it before challenging it. 
By working together respectfully and constructively, 
we can maintain a healthy, supportive environment 
that benefits our children’s growth and development. 
Let’s continue to collaborate in creating a school 
community we can all be proud of. 
Wishing you all Happy Ramadan and Eid Mubarak! 
Rasha Tariq 

 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH GOLD 
20 students spent 9 days for their Duke of Edin-
burgh (DEA) Gold Award residential project at Al 
Manahil Nurture General Hospital, see below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The DEA is a fantastic, life-changing programme 
that challenges and inspires students to develop per-
sonally and serve others who maybe less fortunate, it 
is a mandatory requirement for CGS graduation. 



  Calendar of Events         Date 
School reopens 6.4.2025 

Middle School Winter Term PTMs 7-9.4.2025 

Boishakh Carnival 11.4.2025 

Bangla New Year 14.4.2025 

CGS Interschool Basketball 17-19.4.2025 

Easter Sunday 20.4.2025 
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RECENT MIDDLE NEWS  
Eid Fashion Competition 2025: Congratula-
tions to our staff, Sanjoy Sarkar Sir, below who 
achieved remarkable success at the Eid Fashion 
Competition 2025, held at the Radisson Blu Chit-
tagong on February 25. Competing in an event or-
ganized by the esteemed publication Prothom Alo, 
he secured first place in the Couple Wear category 
and claimed second place in Casual Wear. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

INDEPENDENCE DAY 2025 
Ahead of our 54th Independence Day, Middle 
School students celebrated this important day 
in our history.  

EKUSHEY 2025 
Upper School remembered our fallen martyrs 
(pictured above) at the Annual Ekushey Memorial.  
 

PROGRAMMING CLUB CONTEST  
The CGS Programming Club recently held its an-
nual programming contest, which is meant to en-
courage the spirit of programming and challenge 
aspiring programmers with their problem-solving 
skills. Winners of this year’s event pictured below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Reader, 
As we embark on another exciting month, I would 
like to take a moment to reflect on the importance of 
cultivating habits that contribute to both academic 
success and personal well-being. 
A productive day begins with waking up early, a 
practice that not only maximizes time but also in-
stills a sense of discipline and purpose. Starting the 
day by tidying one’s bed may seem small but it fos-
ters responsibility and sets a positive tone for the 
hours ahead. 
A wholesome breakfast is essential to fuel the mind 
and body, ensuring students are energized and ready 
to engage in their lessons. Regular attendance is 
equally critical, as consistent participation in school 
activities is the cornerstone of academic progress. 
With ongoing assessments, it is important to allocate 
dedicated study hours each evening, balancing prep-
aration with limited gadget time to minimize dis-
tractions. Beyond the classroom, outdoor activities 
play a vital role in maintaining physical health, 
boosting creativity and providing a refreshing break 
from studies. 
An early dinner allows proper digestion and relaxa-
tion, creating space for a calming evening routine 
that includes reading books or newspapers to expand 
knowledge and perspectives. Equally important is 
prioritizing sleep- adequate rest is fundamental to 
cognitive function, memory retention and overall 
health. 
Finally, weekends should be a time to unwind and 
recharge, whether through hobbies, family time or 
simply relaxing. By embracing these habits, students 
can strike a harmonious balance between academic 
rigor and personal growth, setting the stage for a 
successful and fulfilling term ahead. 
Hector Fernandez 
 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH GOLD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 Upper School students spent 9 days for their 
Duke of Edinburgh (DEA) Gold Award residential 
project at Al Manahil Nurture General Hospital, 
above. DEA is a fantastic, life-changing programme 
that challenges and inspires students to develop per-
sonally and serve others who maybe less fortunate, it 
is a mandatory requirement for CGS graduation. 



  Calendar of Events         Date 
School reopens 6.4.2025 

Boishakh Carnival 11.4.2025 

Bangla New Year 14.4.2025 

Easter Sunday 20.4.2025 

CAIE Examinations Commence 25.4.2025 
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SPORTS ROUND-UP  
Presidency School Sport’s Carnival: There 
were a series of sport competitions recently across 
several events. The girls basketball team were Run-
ners-Up, pictured below at the closing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hoque Memorial Tournaments: Students 
played a series of  sporting tournaments. 
Football: Hoque Sir Memorial Football Tourna-
ment 2025, Final Result: 
Class 12 became Champion against Class 10 
Most Valuable Player: Tahsin (12G). 
Cricket: Class 11, Champions against Class 9, 
pictured below are the teams. 
Most Valuable Player: Shoumitra (11G) 
Most promising captain: Osman (Class 9S).  

EKUSHEY 2025 
Upper School remembered our fallen martyrs 
(pictured above) during the International Mother 
Language programme.  
 

PROGRAMMING CLUB CONTEST  
The CGS Programming Club recently held its an-
nual programming contest. The Annual Program-
ming Contest is meant to encourage the spirit of 
programming and challenge aspiring programmers 
with their problem-solving skills. Winners of this 
year’s event pictured below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and Students, 
As we celebrate the joyous occasion of Eid-ul-Fitr, 
we extend our heartfelt wishes to all of you. Eid 
Mubarak! May this special time bring peace, hap-
piness, and prosperity to you and your loved ones. 
Eid is a moment of gratitude and reflection, re-
minding us to cherish the blessings we have and the 
strong bonds that unite our school community. 
Looking ahead, we are excited about the upcoming 
Pohela Baishakh carnival in April! This vibrant 
celebration of the Bengali New Year is a time of 
cultural pride, joy, and togetherness. The event 
will feature traditional performances, music, deli-
cious food, and exciting activities, reflecting the 
rich heritage of Bengal. It is a cherished annual 
tradition, and we eagerly look forward to celebrat-
ing with all of you. 
While we embrace these festivities, we also 
acknowledge the dedication, resilience, and deter-
mination of our students. With O’ Level exams ap-
proaching, we extend our best wishes to those pre-
paring for this crucial milestone. Stay focused, 
manage your time wisely, and trust in your prepa-
ration. Challenges are a part of the journey, and 
your hard work will surely lead to success. Remem-
ber to take breaks, stay positive, and seek support 
whenever needed.  
May this season bring joy, inspiration, and moti-
vation. We are incredibly proud of each of you and 
look forward to an exciting term ahead. Let us cel-
ebrate, support one another, and continue striving 
for excellence in all that we do. Best of luck to you 
all! 
Best Regards, 
Faiza Chowdhury 
 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH GOLD 
20 students spent 9 days for their Duke of Edin-
burgh (DEA) Gold Award residential project at Al 
Manahil Nurture General Hospital, see below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The DEA is a fantastic, life-changing programme 
that challenges and inspires students to develop per-
sonally and serve others who maybe less fortunate, it 
is a mandatory requirement for CGS graduation. 


